SPECIAL MEETING

                           



February 13, 2019
Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Jon Skelton on Wednesday, February 13, 2019 at 3:00 P.M. at the Hoyt Lake City Hall:
ROLL CALL:
Present:  
Supervisors – Anttila, Skelton, Clerk-Knaus;

Absent:
Supervisor Kippley
      Also Present:     
  Chris Shuck, Greg Allen, Becky Lammi, Chris Vreeland, Jeff Jacobson, Ed Holmstrom
1.) The parties met to discuss the Recreation Director position.  The Mesabi East School District would employ the individual with annual contributions being billed at the year-end by each community.    Greg Allen indicated this would be a Shared Services agreement, not a Joint Powers Agreement.  The committee members would like to solicit other area townships of Embarrass, Colvin, and Biwabik to see if they are interested in participating which could bring down the costs to each entity.  Mesabi East will send letters to the Townships.  A Joint Advisory Committee would be formed and language is included in the agreement.  Skelton supports the position and believes it is needed and would be a benefit to the communities but cost is an issue.  He questioned how this benefits the Township when we would be increasing our recreation budget considerably, compared to the cities who would have a cost savings.  Shuck stated the Township has not paid for a recreation director all these years and our citizens have participated in activities.  However, the City of Aurora has not paid for lifeguards.  The overall goal is to get all the facilities used more often.  If the costs get too high a part-time position could be an option but Allen thought a full-time position is more advantageous to recruitment and retention.  Current fees were discussed by the committee and a way to offset costs would be to increase activity fees.  Mesabi East will bill the respective cities/towns for the cost of lifeguards at the end of the year.  The committee agreed soccer should be included in the activities and we could expand services to golf and tennis also.  Each city/town will go back to their respective board/council and get the monetary amount per calendar year approved.  The recommended amount was $10,000.00 as indicated in the draft Purchase of Services Agreement which was reviewed.  The next meeting will be March 13, 2019 at 3:00 PM at the Hoyt Lakes City Hall.  
IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 3:55 P.M.  UNANIMOUSLY CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

 ______________________________________ 
____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
                           Jon Skelton, Chairman 
